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Michael Cassel        DOC22/1324105 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning and Environment 
12 Darcy Street 
Parramatta NSW 2150 
 
Attn: Mr Shiraz Ahmed 
12 December 2022 
 
 
Dear Mr Cassel, 
 
Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School (SSD 9483): 
Submission of Stages 4 and 5 Structural Inspection Certificates in accordance 
with Condition D10 
 
I refer to the Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School 
approved on 30 November 2020. 
 
In accordance with condition D10 of the Development Consent a copy of the 
Structural Inspection Certificate with an electronic set of final drawings must be 
submitted to the approval authority after the Certifier is satisfied that the structural 
work is deemed to comply with the final design drawings and the drawings listed on 
the Inspection Certificate align with those listed on the final Design Certificate. The 
Stages 4 and 5 certificates are now submitted to the Planning Secretary for 
information: 
 

• SSD 9483 - D10- Structural Inspection Certificate – Stage 4 – Building S. 
Letter dated 14 November 2022 with attached drawings by SCP Consulting 
Pty Ltd. 

• SSD 9483 - D10- Structural Inspection Certificate – Stage 5 – Buildings P1 
and P2. 
Letter dated 24 November 2022 with attached drawings by SCP Consulting 
Pty Ltd. 
 

The Department of Education therefore now submits this Structural Inspection 
Certificate to the Planning Secretary.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Angelo Parissis 
Senior Project Director 
School Infrastructure NSW 


